Notice of Development of Rulemaking

DEPARTMENT OF ENVIRONMENTAL PROTECTION
RULE NOS.:
RULE TITLES:

62-787.100
Applicability and Purpose

62-787.200
Definitions

62-787.300
Procedures for Determining Qualifications of Firms for Continuing Contracts

62-787.400
Competitive Selection

62-787.500
Contract Terms and Conditions

62-787.600
Assignment, Negotiation, and Modification of Task Assignments

PURPOSE AND EFFECT: The Pollution Response Action Contracts for the Waste Cleanup Program establishes a process for competitive procurement of multiple pollution response action contractors under a single solicitation for the Waste Cleanup Program. The Department is not modifying the process and is only proposing to remove provisions from each rule requiring the Department to review the rules every four years. Upon review, it has been determined that Section 287.0595, F.S., requires Chapter 62-787, F.A.C., stating that the Department shall establish, by adopting administrative rules, pollution response action contracts.

SUBJECT AREA TO BE ADDRESSED: The Department’s review of Chapter 62-787, F.A.C., and determination that the rules are still necessary and required per Section 287.0595, F.S., and therefore proposing to delete provisions from each rule requiring that they be reviewed by the Department every four years to determine if they need to be repealed.

RULEMAKING AUTHORITY: 287.0595, 376.303, 403.1655, FS.

LAW IMPLEMENTED: 287.055, 287.0595, 376.30, 376.301, 376.303, 376.305, 376.307, 376.3078, FS.

IF REQUESTED IN WRITING AND NOT DEEMED UNNECESSARY BY THE AGENCY HEAD, A RULE DEVELOPMENT WORKSHOP WILL BE NOTICED IN THE NEXT AVAILABLE FLORIDA ADMINISTRATIVE REGISTER.

THE PERSON TO BE CONTACTED REGARDING THE PROPOSED RULE DEVELOPMENT AND A COPY OF THE PRELIMINARY DRAFT, IF AVAILABLE, IS: Theresa Pepe. Please contact Theresa within 21 days to request a Rule Development Workshop by email at Theresa.Pepe@FloridaDEP.gov, or by writing to: Department of Environmental Protection, 2600 Blair Stone Road, Waste Cleanup Section, MS 4520, Tallahassee, FL 32399. The preliminary draft rule revision for Chapter 62-787, F.A.C., is located on the Division of Waste Management website at https://floridadep.gov/Waste, or you can contact Theresa at Theresa.Pepe@FloridaDEP.gov or (850)245-8705.

Public participation is solicited without regard to race, color, religion, sex, pregnancy, national origin, age, handicap, or marital status. Persons who require translation services (free of charge) are asked to contact DEP’s Limited English Proficiency Coordinator within ten (10) days of publication of this notice at (850)245-2118 or LEP@FloridaDEP.gov. If you have a hearing or speech impairment, please contact the agency using the Florida Relay Service, (800)955-8771 (TDD) or (800)955-8770 (voice).

THE PRELIMINARY TEXT OF THE PROPOSED RULE DEVELOPMENT IS AVAILABLE AT NO CHARGE FROM THE CONTACT PERSON LISTED ABOVE.
